



## Committee & Coaches Meeting Minutes

January 12, 2015

Present: John Bandy, Doug Kuhblank, Jim Snyder, Paul Johnson,  
Tonya Bandy, Laura Krohne, Amy Moon, Jordan Mas

Absent: Domenick Tutera, Sammye Johnson, Shelley Sutherland

Proceedings: Meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. at Rockledge High School by John Bandy, Program Director.

### ● **RHS Lacrosse Coaches**

- Doug Kuhblank
- Uniforms were ordered and Doug has email receipt to turn in.
- FBL will be sending a check to Viera Lacrosse for the balls and uniforms.
- John will contact Viera Lacrosse for the \$700 rebate check.

### ● Paul Johnson

- Wondered when the fields will be lined.
- Need to find out about what paint is available from Ms. Holland.
- All girl uniforms and bags have been received.

### ● Equipment/Fields

- Practice nets need restrung or new nets ordered.
- In the future, they will need to be covered so they don't get ruined.
- Game nets are in good shape.
- Doug will contact Ms. Holland to find out about paint for lining the fields.

### ● **RHS Lacrosse Committee**

- John Bandy: Program Director
- **RHS Opening Day**
- The date is set for January 31
  - A. Amy- the Cocoa Police K-9 unit will participate.
  - B. Steve's Italian Ice may be at opening day. If not, they will give a donation.
  - C. Shirts- Paul can purchase shirts for \$10 a shirt. He will order 20 boy shirts and 20 girl shirts. When those sell out, people may place orders for shirts. This way there will not be a lot of unsold items.

- D. Food- Different options were discussed. Laura spoke with Chipotle about catering. It was decided to grill hamburgers and hotdogs- same as last year. (Domenick offered to grill them.)
- E. Drink donations from players- Pepsi and Gatorade products. Leftover drinks will be used in concession stand during the season.
- F. Baskets for raffles- There were prizes not used for the golf tournament that will be used. There were unsold shirts from last year, along with lanyards, magnets, a hoodie, and a blanket that can be used. Amy has tickets for raffle. We will also have a 50/50 raffle.
- G. Coolers- John will find out from Ron if large coolers are available again this year. We can use ice machine at RHS.
- H. Equipment- will need pop-up tents, tables, chairs, and coolers.

● Amy Moon: Fundraising Chairperson

• **Yankee Candle Fundraiser**

- A player's order was not filled by Yankee Candle. The money will be returned to the customers.
- The committee agreed to put \$76.74 into the player' account, the amount he would have received if there was no error.
- Amy recommended making copies of order forms next fundraiser.

• Committee Discussion

• **Dinner Night Out**

- 500 tickets went out to players today at school.
- All of the money raised from this fundraiser will go to the program.
- Jim will post information about dinner night out on the website.
- John will bring flyers to the restaurant.

• **Chipotle Fundraiser**

- Laura contacted Chipotle. They are offering 50% of sales during a 4 hour period to go back to the Lax program. Players will need to hand out flyers. The question was asked if they will be able to hand out flyers in front of the store or will they need to walk around elsewhere. Laura was going to check into this question.

• **Poker Night Out**

- We will look into later dates for this event.
- Will need venue and prizes.
- Can poker night out be promoted at current poker games?

• **Yearbook**

- Laura would like to make sure JV and Varsity player names are listed in the yearbook. They were not last year. Doug will email to find out deadlines for pictures.

John will email next meeting date.

Meeting adjourned at 7:27 p.m.

